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Club Officers 

President/Secretary 

Kim Birdseye 
937-477-7009 

kmbirdseye@aol.com 

Vice President 

Greg Newman 
513-535-5614 

gregnewman0922@gmail.com 

Treasurer 

Dennis Sedlock 
937-371-0534 

dsedlock5657@att.net 
Safety Officer 

Jim Martin 
937-260-0143 

hooitelovesremy@yahoo.com 

Board Members 

Bob Christopher 
Tom Shafor 
Tom Hapner 

Danny Barnett 

Website & Newsletter 

Kim Birdseye 

Next Board/Club Meeting 
Tuesday, February 28th 

7PM Washington Township 
Hall 

 
 

 

 

 

It’s great to be back in Dayton!  

Caution!!!  We’re being tricked by this warm weather!!! As you 
know, Ohio is infamous for season changes within a 24-hour period.  
Yesterday’s 70-degree record is surely hiding what’s to come.  I hope 
I’m wrong!  Thankfully it’s only 24 days till Spring. 

It is time to prep engine, charge batteries and checkout all the 
control surfaces of your collection.  I had my first experience with 
taking an engine apart to unlock a carburetor on my OS 65, never had 
that before.  I am planning to spend more time at the field this year 
since 2022 did not offer me much chance to do so.  I hope everyone 
is gearing up for a great season. 

Membership renewals are going pretty well with about 60% of 
dues having been paid.  Please note, several members have an 
expired AMA membership.  AMA coverage is required to fly within the 
WORKS Club.  Cards have been mailed to those who have renewed 
and I’ll have cards for those not yet renewed at our meeting.  I need 
help with getting contact information for a new member that we 
welcomed several meetings ago.  If someone can help me with 
contact info for Tom Hatfield, I would appreciate same.  I’ll send 
out a new roster when I get all the info. 

 2023 will mark the Club’s 65th anniversary, quite a milestone in 
this day and age.  The Board will work on something commemorative 
for the occasion.  Any thoughts? 

We have the chance to host an outside group that has 
approached us in hopes of doing a BBQ dinner at the field and asking 
us to do a flying demonstration.  The Jewish Center of Dayton will be 
meeting members of the Board on Monday, February 27th at 3:30pm 
to do a site inspection and discuss details.  Anyone interested in 
joining us is welcome.  This would be a great recruitment opportunity. 

That’s all for now, get your AMA and Club renewals in soon so 
you can take advantage of these rare warm WINTER days…. 

Gary S. will do one of his refresher presentations at our next 
meeting on Tuesday, February 28th, 7PM at the Washington 
Township Hall.   See you then.  Kim 
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2023 Officers and Board Members and Term 
 

President - Kim Birdseye (2023) 
Vice President – Greg Newman (2023) 

Treasurer – Dennis Sedlock (2023) 
Secretary – Kim Birdseye (2023) 

Board Member – Bob Christopher (2022-2023) 
Board Member – Tom Shafer (2022-2023) 

Danny Barnett (2002-2023) 
Board Member – Tom Hapner (2023-2024) 

 
 

Mark your Calendars 

First 2023 Meeting – Tuesday, February 28, 2023, 7PM WTH 

Proposed Jewish Center BBQ & flying Demo - May 9, 2023 

Spring in the Air – May 24 & 25, 2023 

Dawn Patrol – Saturday, June 10, 2023 

Super Scale Sunday – September 24, 2023    
 

What’s Happening in the Club? 
 Meeting with Jewish Center at field, February 27th, 3:3PM.  
 Next meeting, Tuesday, February 28th, 7PM at the Washington Township Hall. 

  

 

 

 
 


